
 

Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth Gymraeg. Cewch ateb Cymraeg i bob gohebiaeth 
Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi. 

 
We welcome correspondence in Welsh. Correspondence received in Welsh will be 

answered in Welsh and corresponding in Welsh will not involve any delay. 

Adeilad y Goron,  
Parc Cathays, Caerdydd,  
CF10 3NQ 
 

Crown Buildings,      Ein Cyf / Our Ref: CAS-01772-Z5P5D2    
Cathays Park,         
Cardiff, CF10 3NQ           
 
Ffôn / tel: 03000 252 215     Dyddiad / Date: 01/09/2022 
Ebost / email: PEDW.infrastructure@gov.wales    
 

Wentlooge Farmers Solar Scheme Ltd, via Lighthouse Development Consulting 
 
Newport City Council 
 
Consultees / Interested persons 
 

Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended) (‘the 1990 Act’)  

The Developments of National Significance (Wales) Regulations 2016 (as amended) 

(‘the DNS Regulations’)  

The Developments of National Significance (Procedure) (Wales) Order 2016 (as 

amended) (‘the DNS Procedure Order’) 

  

Application by: Wentlooge Farmers Solar Scheme Ltd 

Site address: West of Hawse Lane, Wentlooge Levels, Newport 

 

Due to a technical issue, our Casework Portal has been using an out of date security 

certificate since 27 August 2022. PEDW recognizes that this may be problematic, as it may 

have stopped some users accessing the site during this time. 

 

I can confirm this issue has now been corrected, and the Casework Portal is now back 

online and fully functional. To compensate for the time that has been lost due to this issue, 

the representations deadline to make comments on the above application has been 

extended until 19 September 2022. This deadline also applies to the Local Planning 

Authority for the submission of the Local Impact Report.  

 

Correction note: There was an error in the ‘Our Reference’ field in our Acceptance 

Notice for this application. The correct reference number for this application is: 

 

CAS-01772-Z5P5D2 

 

This is the reference number that should be used when searching for the application on the 

mailto:PEDW.infrastructure@gov.wales


 

Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth Gymraeg. Cewch ateb Cymraeg i bob gohebiaeth 
Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi. 

 
We welcome correspondence in Welsh. Correspondence received in Welsh will be 

answered in Welsh and corresponding in Welsh will not involve any delay. 

Casework Portal: https://planningcasework.service.gov.wales/  

 

I apologise that the incorrect reference number was given on the acceptance notice that 

was issued on 01 August 2022, and for any inconvenience caused. 

 

Yours sincerely, 
 

Nina Kinsey 

Nina Kinsey 

Case Officer 

 

https://planningcasework.service.gov.wales/

